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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

Tuesday  11th September 2007

Question No. 13
QUESTION: Councilllor J. Lahart
"To ask the Manager for an update on the Owendoher Linear Walkway progress, to include a report on the ongoing Brookwood situation as to how it is operating, and to outline what steps the Council has taken in relation to the viewing area at Otterbrook on Willbrook Road?"

REPLY:
A section of railing at the viewing area at Otterbrook was damaged earlier this year by a fallen tree and has recently been repaired.

With regard to Brookwood, anti-cycle gates were installed on the access to the Owendoher riverside walkway from Scholarstown Road and at the access from Springvale in an attempt to control motor cycle access along the walkway.  Since their installation, there have been no reports of motor cycles gaining access to the area.  Arrangements are currently being made for the installation of a railing incorporating anti-cycle access gates along open sections of the boundary of Brookwood with the riverside walk as previously agreed with representatives of the Residents Association.  In order to provide clearance for the installation of the new railing it will be necessary to undertake significant removal of shrubbery along this boundary.  It was agreed with the residents to defer this work until the autumn and it is planned to commence this work in the coming months.  
